



January 28, 2014

Joint Review Panel
Debra Myles, Panel Co-Manager
c/o Canadian Environmental Assessment Agency
160 Elgin Street, 22nd Floor
Ottawa, ON - K1A 0H3

Tel.: 613-957-0626 or 1-866-582-1884 Email: <u>DGR.Review@ceaa-acee.gc.ca</u>

Dear Ms. Myles:

Re: Ontario Power Generation (OPG) - Nuclear Waste Repository - Lake Huron

Please be advised that the following resolution was adopted by Committee of the Whole at its meeting held on January 27, 2014, and subsequently ratified by City Council the same evening, on February 10, 2014.

"With respect to the Ontario Power Generation (OPG) - Nuclear Waste Repository – Lake Huron we recommend that the City of Thunder Bay City Council opposes the proposal of the Ontario Power Generation (OPG) for the construction of an underground long-term burial facility for all of Ontario's low and intermediate level radioactive nuclear waste under the Bruce Nuclear Power Plant site, directly on the shore of Lake Huron, the Municipality of Kincardine, Ontario, referred to as a Deep Geological Repository, DGR or Nuclear Waste Dump;

AND THAT the City of Thunder Bay, in order to protect the Great Lakes and its tributaries, urges that neither this proposed nuclear waste repository at the Bruce Nuclear Generating Station nor any other underground nuclear waste repository be constructed in the Great Lakes Basin, in Canada, the United States, or any First Nation property;





AND THAT the City of Thunder Bay urges the Government of Canada and the Government of Ontario to reject (and seek alternatives to) Ontario Power Generation's proposal to bury radioactive nuclear waste in the Great Lakes Basin;

AND that copies of this resolution be provided to Ontario Premier Kathleen Wynne, Canada's Prime Minister Stephen Harper, Canada's Federal Minister of the Environment Leona Aglukkaq, as well as the Joint Review Panel Deep Geological Repository for Low and Intermediate Level Radioactive Waste Case Reference Number 17520, Panel Co-Manager, Ms. Debra Myles, all local Members of Provincial Parliament and all Members of Parliament."

Should you have any further questions relative to the above, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned.

Yours very truly,

<original signed by>

Mr. J. S. Hannam

City Clerk

JH/mv

